November 19th, 2006
Hi 
The pool closed on Wednesday for the season. Swam 1.5 km on Monday and 2 km on Wednesday. The water temperature was about 240C, which is quite a bit cooler than not so long ago. 

I had a bit of a fever this past week. Was up to 37.70C (about 99.90F) which I suppose is not too high. Thursday and Friday, I spent time in bed. On Thursday, I still went to the gym, though not on Friday. 
Yesterday’s run was again terrible - 2 hr 45 min as against just 2 hr for the same route last year! The first 30 min was OK, but then it just got worse and worse. I do not really understand what is wrong. Perhaps I am very tired physically, though swimming, for example, is no problem. 
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An Airbus A380 flew into HK yesterday as part of its proving tests. While here, it will undergo a number of tests at the terminal. It is off to Japan today. 
ABs played France in Paris yesterday. They won again 23-11, which is not quite the drubbing France received last week. England also recorded a win, the first in 7 tests, when they defeated South Africa. 
The other day we actually had a little drizzle. It has been very dry recently. Temperatures are still warm. For the run yesterday, it was 250C compared with 190C last year. There was an interesting and touching documentary on TV the other night about a US Marine having 2 weeks of leave from Iraq to visit his family in Germany. This programme was on DW-TV (Deutchwelle / German TV) which had many programmes in English. 
That’s about it for now. Quite a bit shorter then last week.
Cheers
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